NEW MEXICO SCHOOL FOR THE BLIND & VISUALLY IMPAIRED
BOARD OF REGENTS REGULAR MEETING

October 24, 2013
Albuquerque, NM
These minutes reflect the actual order of business, not necessarily the order of the agenda.
I.
Call to Order, 9:02 a.m., Thursday, October 24, 2013
The regular meeting was called to order by President Christine Hall at 9:02, a.m., Thursday, October 24, 2013.  Board members present:  Christine Hall, Alicia McAninch, Caroline Benavidez, Alfred Sena, and James Miyagishima.  Staff present:  Superintendent Linda Lyle: Danette Fuller, Director of Student Services; Margie Macias, Director of Institutional Support Services; Sylvia Hartley, Interim Director of Business & Finance.  John Williams – Executive Assistant to the Superintendent, was recorder.

II.
Pledge of Allegiance.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by James Miyagishima.
III.
Introduction of Guests.
Herb Wright, NMSBVI Foundation Director was present.
IV.
Announcements – Board Comments. 
Alicia McAninch – Wished everyone good morning and stated that she is happy to be at the ECP for this meeting.  She welcomed the newest Regent, Alfred Sena to his first meeting.  She stated that since the last meeting she had the pleasure of attending the 145th American Printing House for the Blind (APH) Ex-Officio Meeting in Louisville, Kentucky, along with Superintendent Lyle and Danette Fuller.  While in Louisville she was also able to sit in on the Council of Schools for the Blind (COSB) Leadership Institute meeting.  The COSB meeting’s focus this year was technology, including planning for the future, supporting students with assistive technology, and technology supporting school safety.  She stated that she very much enjoyed this focus and brought information back for our NMSBVI staff.  The APH meeting included two days of product training sessions.  One of the most interesting sessions was on tactile graphics and 3D printing.  She stated that she saw a couple devices that she would really like to see incorporated into our Science programs, and she would love to see NMSBVI get a 3D printer, which may have to wait until sometime in the future.  She also attended a session about Symbols and Meanings (SAM) which included some pictures of our students that they gathered when they spent some time on the NMSBVI campus video tapping.  It was a very good presentation.  She stated that she wants to share with everyone that our Superintendent, Linda Lyle, is very well thought of around the country, and very respected.  She stated that she can’t count how many times she was approached and told how lucky New Mexico is to have Linda Lyle as the Superintendent of NMSBVI.  She thanked the Board of Regents and school administration for allowing her to attend this year’s APH/COSB meetings.
James Miyagishima – Wished everyone a good morning and stated that he is also happy to be attending this meeting in Albuquerque.  He welcomed Alfred Sena to the NMSBVI Board of Regents.    
Alfred Sena – Wished everyone a good morning.  He thanked everyone for their warm welcome to the NMSBVI Board of Regents and stated that he is very excited to participate in this very important organization.  He stated that on a personal level NMSBVI has made a huge impact on his life as he is the father of a blind child that has attended NMSBVI.  He stated that he would like to echo the praises offered by others, of Superintendent Lyle.  NMSBVI and New Mexico are very lucky to have her as the Superintendent of NMSBVI.  He stated that his child, Alex, attended the NMSBVI ECP Preschool when it was at the old site off San Mateo.  He stated that he had the privilege of touring the new facility before the start of this meeting and is absolutely amazed at the difference between the old and new facility and the growth that the ECP has experienced.  He stated that he comes from a background of 
facilities.  He is architecturally trained from the University of New Mexico, has been with the State of New Mexico for a very long time where he started with the NM Property Control Division, moved on to the NM State Department of Education, Capital Outlay Bureau, before the Public School Capital Outlay Commission (PSCOC) or Public Schools Facility Authority (PSFA) were established.  Following his work with NM State Department of Education he went to Rio Rancho Public Schools, where he has been for 14 years, and is the Executive Director of Facilities.  This means he brings with him a lot of experience in building maintenance, custodial services, procurement, and the whole gamut that pertains to school facilities management.  He is very excited that he now has the opportunity to allow NMSBVI to take advantage of the experience and knowledge base that he has attained.  He stated that as the parent of a child that has been in the NMSBVI ECP Program as well as the public schools system he feels that he will be in a good position to address some of the parent issues that come across the board’s table.  He is excited to be able to interact with the NMSBVI parents and listen to their concerns as NMSBVI grows and moves into the future.  He feels that the NMSBVI Board of Regents have some good work in front of them, and is happy that he has the opportunity to be part of this work.  He again thanked everyone again for their warm welcome to NMSBVI.  

Caroline Benavidez – Wished everyone a good morning.  She stated that she is happy to be present at this meeting and always looks forward to these meetings.  She stated that she is fully immersed in this school year as they head towards the end of their first trimester.  She is currently working with 7 students, all of whom are prior NMSBVI students.  She stated that she was able to attend the first meeting of the ECP Expansion Committee and feels that it was a very productive meeting.  She stated that she is looking forward to the Personnel Preparation Program (PPP) Advisory Committee Meeting that is scheduled for November 2nd at the ECP.  
Christine Hall – Wished everyone a good morning.  She stated that since the last meeting she was able to participate in the NM State Fair parade with the NM National Federation of the Blind (NFB).  There were a total of 63 people that walked with the NFB in the parade, and the NFB took a second place award for having the largest marching group in the parade, beat only by a high school marching band.  She stated that she attended the White Cane Banquet which was held on Saturday, October 19th.  The banquet was very successful and was attended by blind adults, children, and parents. 
V.
A.
Public Input.

There was no one present for public input.  

B.
Parent Input.

There was no one present for parent input.
VI.
Board Activities

A. Agenda.  

President Hall asked if there were any revisions to the presented agenda.  Superintendent Lyle asked if agenda item XI.B., Program Updates, can be scheduled for 12:00 noon as she has members of the NMSBVI staff coming in to do a presentation.  The board agreed with the schedule recommendation.  
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the agenda for the October 24, 2013 Regular Meeting of the NMSBVI Board of Regents, as amended.  (carried unanimously)

B.
Minutes, Regular Meeting of September 11, 2013.  

President Hall asked if there were any corrections to the presented minutes.  There were no corrections.  
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of September 11, 2013, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

C.
Superintendent’s Report.

Superintendent Lyle stated that in addition to her presented report she would like to add that on October 23rd Danette Fuller and herself were fortunate to get to participate in the White Cane Walk in Alamogordo.  Every year NMSBVI does the walk with the NM Commission for the Blind Orientation Center located in Alamogordo.  In the past years we have met at the Orientation Center, walked to the NMSBVI Campus, and then enjoy a program that is put together for the event.  This year the Orientation Center offered to host the White Cane Walk and program so that they could showcase the recent remodeling that they just completed.  It was a nice walk from the NMSBVI campus to the Orientation and a very good program.  100% of our students participated in the walk.  She stated that she attended the annual APH Ex-Officio’s meeting the COSB Leadership Institute in Louisville, Kentucky last week.  While there she attended a lot of meetings focused on Babies Count which is a national database to track children birth to 3 years of age.  The original idea was for the database to support, at a national level, our understanding of the changing face of blindness and how to get ourselves ready for what’s coming.  The database and database support has not worked well.  So a group of professionals are working together to try to find some solutions to this problem.  This will require her to return to Kentucky in December for a couple days to continue work on this database.  She stated that she has nothing else to add to her report and would be happy to answer any questions that the board may have.  There were no questions.   
VII.
Business and Finance.

A. August 2013 Financial Reports.

Sylvia Hartley presented the financial reports for August 2013, including:


Investment Report


Statement of Net Assets


Statement of Cash Flow


Operating Budget/Expense Report
Sylvia Hartley reviewed the contents of all of the presented reports.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have.  

UPON A MOTION by Caroline Benavidez, seconded by Alfred Sena, the Board moved to approve the August 2013 Financial Reports, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
Alfred Sena asked for some clarification on the Statement of Net Assets, especially as they relate to liabilities, and restricted and unrestricted.   Sylvia Hartley provided further explanation regarding the Statement of Net Assets with focus on the restricted and unrestricted funds.  
B. Foundation Report.
Alicia McAninch, as the NMSBVI Board of Regents representative on the NMSBVI Foundation Board of Directors, presented an overview of the business of the Foundation since the last meeting of the NMSBVI Board of Regents.  The activities and updates included:  the granting of $1,000.00 to the NMSBVI Residential Campus to help fund the upcoming Music Camp; Governor Martinez’s visit to the NMSBVI ECP scheduled for October 25th; The status of the Foundation web site; the results of the Lion’s Club Bowl-a-thon ($2700.00); the results of the General Mills Golf Tournament (final amount unknown at this time); donation of services by Keith Balcom, CPA to manage the Foundation finances; the status of the memorandum of understanding between the Foundation and NMSBVI; the Foundation board’s decision to proceed with the purchase of Directors and Officers (D&O insurance); and the results of the beneficiary application for the upcoming 2014 Governor’s Ball.  She stated that the Foundation Board is holding discussions on possible future fundraising events.  
VIII.
Executive Session.  
9:31 a.m. to 10:45 a.m., October 24, 2013
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to enter into Executive Session at 9:31 a.m., Thursday, October 24, 2013, in accordance with Section 10-15-1 of the New Mexico Open Meetings Act to discuss: Limited Personnel Issues; Confidential Student Information; Hiring of New Certified Staff, Legal Issues, and Audit Exit Conference.  Participating will be Regents McAninch, Miyagishima, Benavidez, Hall, Sena, and Linda Lyle, Superintendent.  Ms. Debbie Gray, CPA and Shareholder with Kriegel/Gray/Shaw & Co., P.C. will participate in Executive Session for the presentation of the Audit Exit Conference.  Roll call vote:  Regent Miyagishima – aye, Regent McAninch – aye, Regent Hall – aye, Regent Benavidez – aye, and Regent Sena – aye.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to come out of Executive Session at 10:45 p.m., Thursday, October 24, 2013, in accordance with Section 10-15-1 where they discussed: Limited Personnel Issues; Confidential Student Information; Hiring of New Certified Staff, Legal Issues, and Audit Exit Conference.   Roll call vote:  Regent McAninch – aye, Regent Hall – aye, Regent Miyagishima – aye, Regent Benavidez – aye, and Regent Sena.  
X.
Policies & Procedures.
A. Review/Revision to NMSBVI Policy 150, Alcohol and Drug Free School.
Superintendent Lyle presented a revision to NMSBVI 150 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this policy contains two additions.  The top of page 2 adds a statement that NMSBVI is committed to zero tolerance and adopts and fully supports the U.S. Department of Transportation regulation regarding the use of recreational and/or medical marijuana.  Because NM has legalized medical marijuana we need to address this in our policy so that it is clear that the use of marijuana by staff, under any circumstances is not tolerated.  Legal counsel has reviewed this addition to the policy and agreed on our desire to follow federal guidelines.  This revision also reflects updates to the list of safety-sensitive job categories that are required to undergo random drug testing.  Following her explanation of the revisions she stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the board may have.  Alfred Sena stated that he noted that some job descriptions listed have been struck out.  When we job descriptions are struck out is it because the job is no longer within the organizations and will not return, or is it just a matter of our current staff.  Superintendent Lyle stated that it is a little of both.  For example, Art Instructor has been struck from this listing.  We do not normally put instructors in this listing so striking this job description brings us to our normal practice.  The Pre-Vocational Department has been struck because it has been retitled to Life Skills because of the expansion of the scope of their work.    
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Alfred Sena, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 150, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
B. Review/Revision to NMSBVI Policy 202, Employee Classification.

Superintendent Lyle presented a revision to NMSBVI Policy 202 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that the significant change to this policy is that beginning January 1, 2014, under the Health Care Reform Law; NMSBVI will begin offering a full benefit package to our part time employees.  She stated that the presented revision does contain one clerical error on page 2, under Section 3.d.  The paragraph inadvertently authorizes legally mandated benefits to temporary part time employees.  The paragraph should read “Temporary part time employees are eligible for legally mandated benefits but are not eligible for NMSBVI’s benefits package.”  This means that permanent part time employees get the NMSBVI benefits package, but temporary part time employees do not.  She stated that NMSBVI very rarely uses the temporary part time job classification, but it is part of the state labor law so does have to be addressed.  Christine Hall asked for an explanation of the NMSBVI benefits package.  
Superintendent Lyle explained what is contained in the NMSBVI benefits package.  

UPON A MOTION by Caroline Benavidez, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 202, as amended.  (carried unanimously)

C. Review/Revision to NMSBVI Policy 206, Confidentiality of Records and Documents.

Superintendent Lyle presented a revision to NMSBVI Policy 206 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this is simply a five year review of the policy and contains no significant change.  This policy also needed to be aligned with the Family Education Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) which states that if a parent reviews their child’s record and disagrees with something in the record, they may request a hearing, and following the hearing the parent or eligible student has the right to place a statement within the record commenting on the contested information in the record.  This statement was not previously included in this policy.  Following her presentation Superintendent Lyle stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the board may have.  There were no questions.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 206, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

D. Review/Revision to NMSBVI Policy 330, Procurement.

Margie Macias presented NMSBVI Policy 330 for the Board’s review and approval.  She stated that this revision reflects simple verbiage revisions so that it more closely follows the State Procurement Policy.  The largest revision pertains to changes to the purchasing limits.  This last legislative session resulted in approved purchasing limits that were much higher than any that we have established within this policy.  We do not wish to adopt the high purchasing limits that were adopted by the state, but do want to raise our purchasing limits to some degree to suit our present needs.  She reviewed the recommended increased purchase limits as contained in the presented revision.  She stated that we have also added a section that addresses State Mandated Expenses.  This applies to incurred expenses, as mandated by State of New Mexico agencies, such as Medicaid, Risk Management, etc., and states that the purchasing limits as contained in Section E. shall be waived and the Superintendent, or designee, may approve such expenses for payment without the approval of the NMSBVI Board of Regents.  In the past we have received invoices for state mandated expenses and have had to delay payment of them pending presentation to the board. We are asking for the board’s authorization to allow us to pay these invoices as they are received without the delay of bringing them to the board for approval.  These are not expenses that are negotiable, and cannot be disapproved by the board as they are state mandated.  Your approval of this request would allow us to pay these invoices in a timely manner.  She stated that Section G. Construction Projects has been revised to reflect that NMSBVI falls under the jurisdiction of NM Higher Education Department (HED) and NM Public Schools Capital Outlay Council (PSCOC).  The verbiage in this section had to be cleaned up so that this dual jurisdiction and required processes are clearly stated.  She stated that Section G.3., Revisions to Ongoing Constructions Projects has been removed from the policy.  She stated that NMSBVI rarely does HED projects, but when we do we are required to take revisions back to HED if we exceed the 10% contingency, which is spelled out clearly in HEDs requirements.  We do not feel that that needs to be included in our policy since that is a requirement mandated by HED.  She stated that Section J. Emergency Procurement reflects a lot of revisions, but they are all designed so that our policy mirrors the NM Procurement Policy.  Following her review Margie Macias stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the board may have.  There were no questions.  Alfred Sena asked if we should put any type of sequence in the policy when we are submitting capital projects that are over a certain dollar value to NM HED and NM PSCOC when they are both involved.  Superintendent Lyle stated that that is a difficult question to answer because at this time there does not seem to be a set order.  We have had projects where HED was first, and we have had projects where NM Public School Facility Authority (PSFA) was first.  This is a process that they are still trying to sort out at the state level.  She stated that she believes that going forward we will go to PSFA first for new construction.  So at this time it would be difficult to put a protocol into the policy until the protocol is solidly established.  Alfred Sena stated that it may be better to not specifically spell 
out the process in the policy because ultimately it may result in a slowdown of the process, and would ensure that we have the flexibility that would be beneficial to the process.  

UPON A MOTION by James Miyagishima, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 330, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
E. Review/Revision to NMSBVI Policy 345, Investment.
Sylvia Hartley presented a revision to NMSBVI Policy 345 for the board’s review and approval.  She stated that this revision reflects a change to the Reporting and Monitoring section on page 3.  In this section we have removed the bullets that were contained there and consolidated the reporting requirements into a monthly asset valuation investment report.  She stated that this change was done after consulting with David Baland, a previous member of the board and an investment professional.  Since we are providing all of the information monthly there is no need for us to have the bullet points that require the information quarterly.  She stated that there are no other revisions to this policy.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the board may have.  Alicia McAninch asked if Mr. Baland feels comfortable with the contained asset allocation.  Sylvia Hartley stated that Mr. Baland feels that the asset allocations, as contained in this policy are appropriate and safe for NMSBVI and did not recommend any changes.  She stated that he did discuss a rebalancing but felt that the targets outlined in the policy are comfortable and do not need to be changed.  She stated that page 2 of this policy contains three rebalancing options:  1) rebalance to the closest edge of the range; 2) rebalance to a point between the closest edge of the range and the target; and 3) rebalance to the target weight.  Following discussions with Mr. Baland we have elected to rebalance using option 2.  Christine Hall thanked Sylvia Hartley for having that conversation with Mr. Baland.  Mr. Baland has always provided the board with excellent advice regarding our investment portfolio.  
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Alfred Sena, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 345, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

Sylvia Hartley stated that she would like to also present the rebalance request to the board for their review and approval.  She stated that we are requesting approval to rebalance the following:  Large Cap Active to 12%; Mid/Small Cap to 13%; Non-U.S. Developed to 10%; Emerging Markets to 11%; and Core Bonds to 54%.   

UPON A MOTION by Alfred Sena, seconded by Alicia McAninch the Board moved to approve the investment rebalancing, as presented, and understands that this rebalancing will be accomplished on a quarterly basis.  (carried unanimously)
F. Review/Revision to NMSBVI Policy 415, Family and Medical Leave of Absence.

Superintendent Lyle presented NMSBVI Policy 415 for the board’s review and approval.  She stated that this policy was 11 pages long and very complex.  This policy has been completely rewritten by the school’s attorney so that it fully complies with the Family and Medical Leave Act (FMLA) issued by the U.S. Department of Labor.  The previous policy was written in a manner that attempted to address every possible eventuality.  This is very difficult to do.  The policy that is presented to the board today complies with the FMLA while not trying to address every possible scenario.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any question that the board may have.  There were no questions.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Caroline Benavidez, the Board moved to approve the revision to NMSBVI Policy 415, as presented.  (carried unanimously)

XI.
Other Items.

A. Personnel Report.

Superintendent Lyle reviewed the contents of the presented personnel report.  Following here review she stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the board may have.  There were no questions.  
B. Program Updates.

Superintendent Lyle stated that she wants to let the Regents know the status related to the Orientation & Mobility (O&M) Program within the Personnel Preparation Program (PPP).  She stated that we suspended the O&M Program about 4 years ago because we did not have adequate participation.  Now we have a lot of request for the program and have gone back to the New Mexico State University (NMSU) with a request to reinstitute the program.  Fortunately we chose the best year to make this request because if we had waited one more year we would have been required to go through the accreditation process for the program.  Mark Carter, an O&M Specialist with NMSBVI has been moved into the PPP O&M position and tasked with with recreating the O&M Program.  He has done a fantastic job to date.  He has visited a couple programs and has been in contact with several others.  He is developing the profiles of what a 21st Century university O&M program should look like.  He is working his way through all of the text books and is getting his content into all of the courses.  He is working with Dr. Loana Mason, with the NMSU PPP, and meets with her every Tuesday and has developed a proposed sequence of courses that now align the Teacher of the Visually Impaired (TVI) Program with the O&M Program so that someone coming in could take only the TVI or the O&M part, or could take both.  The courses are aligned so that NMSU does not have to offer a course out of sequence to meet someone’s needs.  She stated that she has learned a lot these past months while working with Dr. Mason and Mark Carter on this project.  She really had no idea how difficult it is to align the courses, get the content developed, and go through the university processes necessary when you want to change the order of courses.  It is a huge undertaking and she wants to acknowledge the job that has been done by Dr. Mason and Mark Carter.  
Superintendent Lyle stated that she also wants to address the Instructional Resource Center.  Over the past 7 years she has worked with all of the departments around the development of their own long range view of themselves, identifying where they are, setting goals, and going back and revisiting where they are.  All of this has been done to try to get ourselves aligned with our own Strategic Plan so that every department is interconnected with every other department.  The Instructional Resource Center is the only department that still needs to be worked with.  She stated that she has established a date when Danette Fuller, Valerie Tiensvold, and herself will meet with that department to do a full day of strategic planning.  She stated that she believes that out of that will come a request for a TVI to help run the Instructional Resource Center going forward.  This will allow the Instructional Resource Center to work with the teachers in the field to understand what is available and how to use what is available.  We are receiving calls from young TVIs, from school districts around the state, who are asking for our assistance as they try to develop a workable curriculum with the appropriate tools, for their students.  If we can send someone out to help that teacher to develop those skills, the students will benefit.  She stated that it is part of our strategic planning to tie the Instructional Resource Center not only to the residential campus but with the Outreach Department as well.  
C. ECP Expansion Sub-Committee.

Christine Hall stated that the committee that was formed to explore the expansion of the Early Child Program (ECP) met for the first time on October 9th.  She stated that Superintendent Lyle, Patty Beecher, Caroline Benavidez, Sabecca Brodeur, and herself attended.  She stated that everyone offered input during the meeting and the committee identified some of the issues that they feel need to be addressed.  A review of the current ECP practices was conducted.  The committee also talked about possible solutions for the future.  One of the issues that was explored was the possibility of expanding the program at the ECP site to include grade levels past Kindergarten.  They also explored the types of support that the ECP may be able to provide to Albuquerque Public Schools.  She stated that at this time the committee is focusing on Albuquerque Public Schools.  Caroline Benavidez elaborated on the ECP expansion exploration for the benefit of the newest Regent, Albert Sena.  Superintendent Lyle also elaborated on the topic for the benefit of Regent Albert Sena.  She 
stated that the purpose of the committee is to identify the problems being experienced by students transitioning from our program into the public schools, and develop possible recommendations to address these problems, up to and including possible expansion of the NMSBVI ECP.  Ultimately the decision regarding expansion will be up the Board of Regents.  Discussion continued on the challenges faced by students who transition from the NMSBVI ECP into the public schools.  Christine Hall stated that the committee is scheduled to meet again on November 20th at 3:00 p.m. at Zia Elementary School.  She stated that the committee meetings are open to anyone who wishes to participate.  Alfred Sena asked for a list of the committee members.  Superintendent Lyle stated that she will ensure that he gets that information.

B.
Program Updates (cont.)

Valerie Tiensvold, Statewide Outreach Program Coordinator, Patty Beecher, Early Childhood Program Coordinator, and Danette Fuller, Residential Program Director provided an overview of their programs including challenges, initiatives, and enrollment numbers.  
IX.
Major Focus – Partnership w/NM CAPP.
Luanne Stordahl and Cindy Faris provided the board with an overview of their work with the Family Infant Toddler (FIT) Program and the partnership with NM Child Abuse Prevention Partnership (NM CAPP).
XI.
Other Items. (cont.)

D.
IDEA-B Budget Adjustment.

Superintendent Lyle explained that during the September 11, 2013 Regular Meeting of the NMSBVI Board of Regents Sylvia Hartley presented an adjustment to IDEA-B budget.  At that meeting the board was told that the presentation was for their information only, and did not require a motion.  She stated that since that meeting we have learned that the IDEA-B budget adjustments must be presented to the board and needs to have a motion of approval.  She stated that she would be happy to have the IDEA-B Budget Adjustment reviewed again for the board’s information, or the board can review the budget adjustment document that is contained in the current board packet.  She reviewed the content of the provided IDEA-B budget adjustment report, as it was presented in September, and following her review she stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the board may have.  There were no questions.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Alfred Sena, the Board moved to approve the 2013-2014 IDEA-B Budget Adjustment, as presented.  (carried unanimously) 


E.
Contract Approval – Food Services at ECP Site.

Margie Macias stated that the current agreement with Summit Food Services, LLC (SFS) expires on October 31, 2013.  The current contract resulted from a direct procurement through State of New Mexico Statewide Price Agreements.  SFS new contract reflects a small increase from the current contract.  Breakfast has increased by .08 cents per meal, and lunch has increased by .09 cents per meal.  The ECP staff anticipates feeding approximately fifty (50) students for both breakfast and lunch for the remaining school year.  Based on the needs identified by the ECP staff, approval is requested to proceed with a contract with Summit Food Service, LLC in the amount of $41,163.50 for the period November 1, 2013 thru May 20, 2014.    
UPON A MOTION by Alfred Sena, seconded by James Miyagishima, the board moved to approve the request to proceed with a contract with Summit Food Services, LLC in the amount of $41,163.50 for ECP food services during the period November 1, 2013 thru May 20, 2014, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
F. Contract for 2015 Western Regional Early Intervention Conference.
Superintendent Lyle presented a request to proceed with conference accommodations and guest room reservations blocks for the Western Regional Early Intervention Conference (WREIC) scheduled for September 14 – 18, 2015.  Early planning commitments consist of contracting with a conference venue in Albuquerque that is able to provide a space large enough for all attendees to gather in one conference area as well as up to six separate break-out sessions throughout the conference.  In addition, a total of 405 rooms (within the four night period) will need to be blocked in order to accommodate the 125-150 attendees requiring overnight accommodations.  NMSBVI has taken the lead in working with Hotel Albuquerque at Old Town to provide conference accommodations and a block of guest room reservations.  Hotel Albuquerque requests a contract commitment by October 31, 2013.  For each prior conference seed money is passed on to the next state hosting the conference.  The amount of seed money passed on to New Mexico will be $14,000 from the Wyoming Conference held this year.  In addition to the seed money, conference registration fees will also be used to offset conference costs.  The total financial commitment for this conference totals approximately $104,000.00.  It is anticipated that revenue realized through conference registrations will far exceed the costs associated with hosting the conference as well as providing seed money for the following conference held in 2017.  She stated that this conference has never been cancelled in the past, and is always well attended, so our risk is minimal.   She requested the board’s approval to contract with Hotel Albuquerque in securing the conference place for New Mexico.  
UPON A MOTION by Caroline Benavidez, seconded by Alicia McAninch, the board moved to approve the request to proceed with contracting with Hotel Albuquerque in securing the conference place for New Mexico, for the 2015 Western Regional Early Intervention Conference, as presented.  (carried unanimously)
     .
G. Letter of Support.

James Miyagishima stated that he, as well as other members of the NMSBVI Board of Regents recently received a request from Mr. James Telles requesting a letter of support from NMSBVI for the George Mendoza Art Museum proposed to be located in the Las Cruces, New Mexico area.  He wanted to address this issue with the board and request their support of this deserving project.  John Williams stated that the school has already provided a letter of support from NMSBVI to Mr. Telles in support of this project.  The letter was developed and signed by Superintendent Lyle and was placed on the board’s letterhead which reflects all of the current board members across the bottom of the letterhead.  James Miyagishima stated that he is happy to hear that the school has already sent their support, and asked if a letter of support from the board would appropriate.  Superintendent Lyle stated that that would be fine if that is what the board wishes to do.  After discussion the board elected to not send separate letters of support from the board membership, but to allow the letter that has already been provided, with the Superintendent’s signature and listing the board members, stand as the support from NMSBVI.
H. Capital Projects Update.

Margie Macias reviewed the contents of the provided Capital Projects Update memo.  This memo updates the status of the following capital projects:    PSFA Critical Deficiencies Project; ECP Fence Project; New Watkins Education Building Project; and Site Improvements Project – Phase 1.  Following her presentation there was some discussion regarding the specifics of the listed projects for the benefit of the newest member of the board, Alfred Sena.  Following discussion Margie Macias stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the board may have.  There were no questions.  

XII.
Information to the Board.

A. Board Meeting Schedule.

After some discussion the board requested that the meeting schedule be revised to include a Special Meeting of the NMSBVI Board of Regents on November 13, 2013 so agenda items that cannot wait until December may be addressed.  This meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. by conference call.  The next Regular Meeting of the NMSBVI Board of Regents is scheduled for Thursday, December 12th at the residential campus.
B. Correspondence/Newspaper Articles.

There were no questions.

C. Supplementary Packet.

1. Activity Fund Checklist – September 2013
There were no questions.

2. General Fund Checklist – September 2013
There were no questions.

XIII.
Meeting Adjourned at 1:40 p.m., Thursday, October 24, 2013.
(Approved 11/13/13)



(Approved 11/13/13)
​​_______________________

​​​​​            ________________________

Alicia McAninch, Secretary


Linda M. Lyle, Superintendent
NMSBVI Board of Regents
Regular Meeting October 24, 2013   
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